

General Manager's Monthly Bulletin 2018

September

Ross Valley Sanitary District provides this monthly news bulletin of current notable activity and events to stay connected to the community we serve. We welcome your feedback on any information in the bulletin and if at any time you no longer prefer to receive this information, simply unsubscribe using the link below.

For more information, visit www.RVSD.org.

Interactive Project Map Now Online: Several Capital Improvement Program (CIP) construction projects are currently underway to replace outdated system infrastructure and enhance local wastewater system reliability and efficiency.

Want to quickly find out if work is happening - or coming to your neighborhood? An interactive map on our website will show you where our construction projects are located.

Click here to use the map.

Use the magnifying glass icon to search for projects by address, or click on the area of the map you are interested in to quickly identify the

name of the project, contact information and more.



More CIP project information can be found here.

RVSD Board Approves Public Sewer Extension for Senior Housing Project:

At the <u>September 19 meeting</u>, the RVSD Board approved a Public Sewer Extension for "Victory Village," a senior housing development planned at 2626 Sir Francis Drake Blvd. in Fairfax by Resources for Community Development. The Board also passed Resolution No. 18-1550, granting an 80 percent connection fee reduction in support of the project.

When complete, the project will offer 53 units of housing for low and extremely-low



Village.

income seniors.

Construction is anticipated to begin in December 2018.

Click here for more information about Victory

Sewer Lateral Replacement Grant Funds Available: Do you want to receive assistance to replace your aging sewer lateral in FY 18/19? It's not too late! Over 270 customers participated in our Lateral Replacement Grant Program in FY 17/18 alone.

Nearly 20,000 linear feet of defective sewer laterals were replaced with the help of over \$530,000 in grant funds during that time. \$800,000 in grant funding has been budgeted for FY 18/19!

Click here to learn more and apply!

. Click here to view the September 13, 2018 CIP Update to the Ross Town Council.

Samillion in grants have been awarded to homeowners who replaced their laterals since 2009.

\$800,000 in grant funding has been budgeted for FY 18/19!

Home - Cur Projects - Capital Improvement Program - Community Presentations

COMMUNITY PRESENTATIONS

Communication and Outreach

RVSD wants to the public informed about District programs, services and funding needs. Our goal is to create constructive two-way public communication by providing apportunities for community input into District priorities and expenditure plans.

Below are individual links to recent presentations. Check this page regularly for updates on upcoming presentations.

September 2018 Updates

Click harg to view the July 24, 2018 CIP Update to the San Anselmo Town Council.

Click harg to view the Suptember 5, 2018 CIP Update to the Fairfax Town Council.

Community Presentations
Update: RVSD recently
attended local City and Town
Council meetings to update
community and Council
members, managers and staff
about CIP projects currently
taking place. Presentations were
given to the Larkspur City
Council on September 5 and the
Ross Town Council on

September 13.

Updates were also made to the San Anselmo Town Council on July 24 and the Fairfax Town Council on August 1. Click here to see each presentation.

RVSD CIP Construction Update: Work continues on several construction projects to rehabilitate underground sewer pipes and associated structures through RVSD's Capital Improvement Program (CIP).

<u>Click here</u> for a CIP overview, interactive project map and information about individual projects, including construction notices, project updates and more.

Timely project updates are available by visiting www.RVSD.org/notifyme and clicking on the Construction Updates you would like to receive.

You can also call the RVSD



Construction Hotline at 415-413-7805 to leave a message about how you prefer receiving project information or <u>click</u> <u>here</u> to view the interactive project map and see if there will be construction in your neighborhood.

Next Board Meeting: The next Regular Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 17, 2018 at 5pm. Check the agenda posting here 72 hours before the meeting for open session time. The meeting will be held

at the Central Marin Police Authority's Community Room, located at 250 Doherty Drive in Larkspur. The agenda will be posted to the <u>rvsd.org</u> website on Friday, October 12.

Do you receive an alert when the agenda has become available? If you would like to be included in agenda alerts, please write to our Clerk of the Board at clerk@rvsd.org

